
 

 

September 17, 2021 

 

Dear COVID-19 Therapeutics Provider: 

 

In response to the recently announced Health and Human Services (HHS) monoclonal antibody 

(mAb) ordering requirements, the Georgia Department of Public Health (DPH) has developed 

an ordering process for mAb providers.  

 

Georgia will receive the state’s allocation numbers from Health and Human Services (HHS) 

every Tuesday afternoon. Providers will be expected to place their requests by noon on 

Wednesdays to be considered in that week’s allocations.  Hospitals are required to report 

the previous week’s usage and current inventory via WebEOC.  Other providers are required to 

report their inventory and usage via a TeleTracking account.  If assistance is needed to obtain 

an account, please send an e-mail to hhs-protect@teletracking.com. 

 

All requests must be submitted by 12 p.m. (noon) on Wednesdays through 

https://ga.readyop.com/fs/59Dp/dfe9. 

 

Equitable allocations will be made based on factors including but not limited to utilization rates, 

on-hand inventory, and storage capacity. DPH will then place orders with AmerisourceBergen 

for shipment directly to providers. AmerisourceBergen says they will ship orders the following 

week and will provide shipping information, including number of doses being shipped, directly to 

the point of contact placing the order. Please ensure your internal communications are aligned 

so you can appropriately prepare your clinics for the arrival of shipments of products.   

 

Important Reminders 

 

• Providers will need their AmerisourceBergen account number to place a request.  If you 

are not currently enrolled, please email covid19-therapeutics@dph.ga.gov for enrollment 

information. If you have completed your enrollment and are waiting for your mAb 

account number, you may insert TBD into field of the order form. 

• Providers should be using at least 70% of their allocation within 7 days of receiving the 

supplies.   

• Providers are required to report their usage as described above each week to receive an 

allocation. 

• Order requests must be placed by 12 p.m. (noon) on Wednesdays to be considered for 

that week’s allocation. 

• The minimum request for REGEN-COV is 12 courses and the maximum request is 240 

courses. 

• The minimum request for Bam/Ete is 50 courses and the maximum request is 200 

courses. 
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Providers should plan appointments around their current inventory, not requested inventory. 

While Regen-COV and Bam/Ete are available in limited quantities through HHS allocation to 

Georgia at no cost, providers can also look into purchasing Sotrovimab directly through GSK 

(https://sotrovimab.com/hcp/access).  

 

The enrollment of new providers will be regularly reassessed to adjust to changes in state 

allocations, inventory, and geographic distribution to ensure equitable access to mAbs.  

 

If you have any questions regarding allocations and order requests, please email  

covid19-therapeutics@dph.ga.gov.  

 

Thank you again for all you are doing, and we appreciate your patience during this unexpected 

transition. 

  

COVID-19 Therapeutics Team 
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